Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for Dec. 5, 2016
**Attendance by sign-in:  Gay Stover, 4-H Sewing Club;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Meg Amos, Wild Clovers;  Austin Henry,  Roboctopi;  Danell Swim Mackey, Discovery 4-H;  Felecia Allen, Golden Clovers;  Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator;  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Brenna Kitchen, Mandy Kitchen, Michelle Christiansen, Clover Cut Riders;  Chris Franson, P-N-C & County Mountys;  Bethel Moore and Cassi Moore, County Mountys;  Ginger Long, 4-H Bldg. Superintendent & Fundraising Chair;  Guest – Dr. Bill Zingheim
**Meeting called to order by Felecia Allen

**M/S/C to accept the Nov. 7th Council meeting minutes as emailed.

**US Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge

**Around-the-room introductions

**Treasurer’s Report given.  “Upon reviewing the report, and seeing that all questions have been asked and answered, this report will be placed on file for audit.”     $2,069.70 operating funds + $31,118.43 dedicated funds = $33,188.13 balance.

OLD BUSINESS:  **We still need a Council President to serve from now until the end of Sept.  Please let Tanya know if you would like to nominate someone or nominate yourself.   **Turn in all of the papers given to us Nov. 7th that were due Dec. 1st-Annual Financial Summary, 4-H Club Chartering document, Annual club insurance payment paper.

GUEST Dr. Bill Zingheim gave a wonderful presentation (with power point) regarding the project he is overseeing to work with $1.5 M worth of donated engines, riding cars and track being worked on at his home off of Oak Bay Road here and that will eventually be put in place in Mineral WA, at the foot of Mt. Rainier.  This train will generate about $2000 a weekend from riders.  This project is open to all interested adults and youth, ages 7 and up.  Youth will learn leadership, math, construction and engineering.  Please contact Dr. Zingheim at 360-774-0758  or  zing@olympus.net  if you interested in volunteering.
**Clipboard passed around for clubs to sign up to present to Council about who they are and what they are doing.  A great way to get to know ourselves better.  Contact Tanya for your club’s choice of presentation date if you did not sign up tonight.
**The very old Welcome to 4-H  WA State 4-H Publication is being updated!  For now use the 1 page handout passed out tonight.  Additional copies are available from Tanya.

**Each club was given a copy of the NEW 4-H Treasurer’s Book.  It supersedes all other Treasurer’s Books and is to be used by all 4-H clubs, starting now.  Club leaders and treasurers need to use the page on the inside of the front cover and page 42 to see if we are compliant with the new WA State 4-H Policy regarding the handling of money.
**Our Treasurer, Laura Kitchen, has been working hard to get our Council’s treasury up to speed with a budget and new reporting format.  At present we have no budget.  It is expected that this budget for 2016-17 and the new reporting format will be in place and available at our Jan. 2nd Council meeting.

**2 page “Clover” Handout passed out and discussed.  Clubs need to continue to track members’ time being put in to raise Council funds so can apply later for the “B.Scholarships for travel & training”  and  “D.Merit-based ‘grants’”.  Be aware of Undesignated Income and the 3 sections of the Designated Funds.  And look at the paper showing the move of some funds, which will be reflected in the Jan. Council Treasurer’s Report.  Please contact Tanya if you have any questions.

**Discussion about doing a spring 2017 Council fundraiser or waiting until 2017-18, something to replace the fruit sales.  Ideas of what to do and when were brought up but no decisions were made.

**The first meeting of our 2016-17 KYG delegation is this Sat., Dec. 10th at the Jeff. Co. Courthouse.  Any interested teens, 9th grade & above, in 4-H or not, need to contact Tanya ASAP

**The FREE 7 week spring Strengthening Families Program will begin soon.  See tonight’s handout.  Is for families/adults with youth ages 10 – 14 (in 4-H or not).  Contact Tanya ASAP to register.         Is 4-H and Dept. of Health sponsored.

**Handout for room reservations for the Oct. 2017 WA State 4-H Forum at Great Wolf Lodge.

**We need to create a Policy & Legislative Committee to deal with our many conflicting county policies.  Tonight’s volunteers:  Felecia A., Laurie H., Chris F., Ginger L., Lisa (Wild Clovers).  No meeting date set tonight.  Anyone else interested should contact Tanya ASAP.

**Our Super Saturday/4-H Training Day will be Jan. 14, 2017.  Possible classes:  Club Officer training, 4-H posters, Public Presentations & Demonstrations, Judging Activity, Record Books.

CLUB  SHARING:  **Golden Clovers-Busy this year with goats, llamas, “guns” and archery.  Goats and archery will start meeting in January.  Have an exciting fundraising opportunity at the Gun Club.    **Discovery 4-H Club-This Sat. is their Lego/Robotics competition on Bainbridge Island.  5 members are going.  Club has a Junior Team with 6 & 7 year olds (or younger with an adult) and their older team with 8 – 16 year olds.  Their Photography Project will start up in January.  Open to 4-Hers from any club.  Has a $25 fee.  Photos will be printed and entered into Fair.  Are hosting a fun Holiday event with origami and ornament making.  All 4-Hers are invited.  See the most current “4-H Here & Now” for details and contact info.      **Roboctopi needs a leg.  Seriously!  Austin explained their current project for war torn parts of Africa:  They are working to create a custom socket using a 3D printer and printable plastic which would allow any of the many, many off-the-shelf readily available donated prosthetics to be fitted to whomever needs them.  Also working to find a way to make printable plastics, which are readily available here, more available in the parts of Africa whose population needs these prosthetics. (LH says WOW!)

**Wild Clovers members and their dogs are starting to do nose work, like search and rescue work.

**Here’s to a successful Chimacum Arts & Crafts sale this weekend.  Wild Clovers, Paws-N-Claws and County Mountys will be there.
**Tanya gave out wonderful tags, each with the 4-H Essential Elements on them.  Thank you!

**Our next Council meeting will be Monday, Jan 2, 2017.  6:30pm.  Hadlock Library.

Meeting adjourned at 8pm.





Submitted by L Hampton       

